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OXLEY COLLEGE Parents & Friends 
AGM Minutes �t Tuesday 26 November 2020 

   
 Meeting conducted via ZOOM & opened: 4pm  
  
 In Attendance: Emma Calver, Megan Moore, Sooz Heinrich, Jenny Ethell, Sandra Talman, Lynda Smith, Jennifer Finlayson, 
 Felicity Sewell, Justine McKinlay, Sally Byrne, Eva Loiterton, Kristy Curr, Caroline Mellish, Bec Biddle, Katherine Halcrow, Bec 
 Morse, Ol
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 Seconded: Bec Biddle  
 Declared: Eva Loiterton  
  
 Vice President 7-12:  
 Any nominations? Sooz Heinrich  
 Nominated by: Lynda Smith  
 Seconded by: Ange Sanchez  
 Declared: Sooz Heinrich  
 Secretary:  
 Any nominations? Lynda Smith  
 Nominated by: Sooz Heinrich  
 Seconded: Megan Moore  
 Declared: Lynda Smith   
 
 
 Treasurer:   
 Any nominations? Sandra Talman  
 Nominated by: Megan Moore  
 Seconded: Lynda Smith  
 Declared: Sandra Talman  
 
 Parent Rep Senior School Co-ordinator:  
 Any nominations? Ann Marie Greenop  
 Nominated by: Sooz Heinrich  
 Seconded: Bec Biddle  
 Declared: Ann Marie Greenop  
 
 Parent Rep Junior School Co-ordinator:  
 Any nominations? Rebecca Morse  
 Nominated by: Eva Loiterton  
 Seconded:  
 Declared: Rebecca Morse  
  
 Assistant Treasurer: Justine McKinlay  
  
 Meeting Closed: 4.35pm 
 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 



Oxley College P&F Association

Profit & Loss Statement

1 January 2020 - 20 November 2020

2020 2019

Income

Trading Profit $3,245.15 $38,092.40

BDCU Grant $400.00

Cake Stalls $705.15

Candle Sales $2,140.00

Interest received $102.77 $126.41

$3,347.92 $38,218.81

Expenses

Bank Fees and charges 9.75 * $15.00

Distribution - Botswana $3,000.00

Distribution - Nepal $3,000.00

Distribution - Fiji $
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 P &F President Report  
   
 As I said in my speech at Orientation Day, 2020 has been incredibly busy for Oxley College staff and students and yet the  
 P&F has effectively had the year off!  
 NSW Health restrictions on gatherings and COVID guidelines have impeded any social activities that the P&F and year reps 
 would normally plan.  
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year groups have been able to catch up this term in smaller numbers and it was pleasing to see that the Yr 12 students and 
parents were able to have a celebration of the end of their schooling. Similarly, the Yr 6 students and parents have plans to 
mark the end of primary school and we wish them the best for their celebrations.  

  
 As a parent body we were thinking throughout the year of ways we could offer support to the school community. 
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 surprises to let them know that the whole school community was thinking of them. We provided food for Yr 12 supper club 
 for the last few weeks that this ran. In the last week of school, we organised Oxley themed cupcakes to be delivered, we 
 provided each student with a backpack, drink bottle and visor for their sports day and had some lolly bags and other party 
 favours given to them. Thank you to the parents who helped assemble all these bits and pieces. I received several emails   
 and comments from parents that were very appreciative of our efforts.  
 
 �d�Z���š�[�•�����o�o��I have to report for P&F happenings this year. I really hope that next year we can continue to run our Hungry Ox 
 BBQ at school sport, hold cake stalls and host some whole school events. The parent community of Oxley is such a 
 collaborative and supportive group, I have missed being involved with school events this year.  
  
 To the Year reps, thank you for volunteering to take on this role for your year group. I do hope you will continue in these 
 positions next year. Some of you have already offered to do this, however you will all receive correspondence in the next 
 week asking if you would like to continue as a Year rep and hopefully have a busier time in 2021 facilitating year group 
 functions.  
 
 Thank you to Emma Calver who is always available and willing to help and to Jenny and the Oxley College staff for guiding us 
 


